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Dear Sharon Hodgson
Thank you for convening the Labour Party’s special educational needs policy review and for accepting our offer to present to you in person CSIE’s contribution to the review.  This letter provides an overview of our perspective and some of the key issues we hope the review panel will consider.  
1. Improving educational outcomes for all learners
Conventionally “outcomes” have been expressed in relation to issues that can be easily measured, such as assessments of academic achievement.  CSIE sees this as a narrow interpretation, which can undermine many significant aspects of education.  
2. Parental choice

There is currently a significant discrepancy between policy and practice. The promise of parental choice of school is out of sync with the reality of many areas where mainstream provision is not yet available to all.  The review panel may want to consider revising statutory guidance to support schools in responding to the full diversity of learners. Only when this is in place, will all parents have genuine choice of school for their child. 

3. Children’s rights

Educational opportunities for disabled children and young people are partly shaped by education practitioners’ perceptions of disability and varying understanding of children’s rights. CSIE is clear that children’s “needs” go far beyond what conventional assessment methods attend to, or what can relatively easily be measured.  We believe that the need to have a sense of belonging in one’s local community, or to establish friendships in school that can last a lifetime, should not be overshadowed by perceived needs for additional resources or adult expertise.  Undue emphasis on perceived ‘within-child’ difficulties often allows institutional barriers to learning and participation to go unnoticed.  
4. Legislative framework

It is imperative that national policy and legislation are developed with full reference to the existing national and international context.  It is helpful if the philosophy that underpins new initiatives is made explicit.  The review panel may want to consider the following:
a. In the past decade, the statutory framework for “special educational needs” has repeatedly been criticized and its weaknesses highlighted, while the call for more effective provision for all learners in mainstream schools has repeatedly been made.  We wish to remind the review panel of Ofsted’s recommendation to abolish the current SEN framework and introduce new, simpler, legislation.  

b. The Green Paper makes only fleeting reference to the Education Bill, which was going through Parliament at the same time.  CSIE can see no justification for two separate pieces of legislation being needed for the education of all children and young people.  We hope that Labour Party education policy will herald an end to such dual planning.
c. The Green Paper makes only fleeting reference to the Equality Act 2010 and to the public sector equality duty.  Clear information is needed on how schools and other settings will be supported to meet this duty and eliminate discrimination (direct, indirect or arising from disability) and harassment.  

d. The Green Paper makes no reference to the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child, which the UK has ratified.  We hope that Labour Party policy articulates plans to respond to the recommendations of the UN Committee on the Rights of the Child, including its General Comment no.9.
e. The Green Paper makes no reference to the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, which the UK has ratified.  A timescale for achieving all commitments the UK government has signed up to is long overdue. 
Many thanks for taking the above points into consideration during the review process.  I look forward to discussing these in more detail, as well as attending to additional issues such as accountability in the system.  
Yours sincerely

Dr Artemi Sakellariadis

Director
